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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 13, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Blasdell: 

Thank you for your recent correspondence. 

I appreciate you taking the time to write 
and give me the opportunity to know your 
thoughts on matters of importance to you. 

I hope you enjoy continued success during 
your time in India. 

Again, thank you for writing. 

Mrs. Karen Bl asdel 1 
Silver Oaks 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

E-580, Greater Kailash II 
New Delhi 110 048 India 

., ~ 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 
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February 13, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Littlefield: 

Thank you for your letter regarding the 
Congressional Seminar and for inviting me 
to address one of the sessions. 

Unfortunately, my schedule with President 
Reagan is too time consuming to accept 
appointments outside the White House. I 
do appreciate you inviting me and wish you 
success with your programs. 

Again, thank you again for writing. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mrs. Cyndy Littlefield 
Director, Congressional Seminar 
The Washington Workshops 
3222 N Street N. W. Suite 340 
Washington, D.C. 20007 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 13, 1981 

Dear Paul: 

Thanks for your good note. As soon as things 
calm down, I will send you some ideas for you to 
consider so that you too may serve. 

Best to all and let us know when you're back this 
way. 

Mr. Paul Shirley 
Coast Medical Rentals 
P.O. Drawer 1003 
116 Hubbard Street 
Santa Cruz, CA 95061 

Warm regards, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL DEAVER 

FM: Susie Summerall.A 

RE: Congressional Medal of Honor Ceremony 

February 13, 1981 

In Joe's absence I have looked into the request for having 
the President call MSG Roy P. Benavidez to invite him to 
a ceremony at the Pentagon at 1:30 pm on February 24, 1981 
where the President will present him with his Congressional 
Medal of Honor. 

Mr. Benvidez has been invited by the Department of Defense 
and is aware that the President will award the Medal of Honor. 
Therefore, it seems inappropriate that the President should 
call and invite him. The Military office suggests that 
the President should call to congratulate MSG Benavidez, 
and indicate that he looks forward to seeing him on the 
24th, but not to issue an invitation as this has already 
been done by DOD. 

Attaches is all of the background submitted by the Military 
Office regarding this scheduling request. I have learned 
from Richard Darman that the President signed the award 
on Tuesday, February 9th. 

MSG Roy P. Benavidez may be reached at 713/543-5801. 



JACK VALENTI 

PRESIDENT 

MOTION PICTTJHE 1\.ssocIATio~ 

01' i\MEHICA. INC. 

I oon EYE STHEET, ~UHTllWJ·:ST 

WASIII'<"OTON, D. C. 20000 

/ 

February 13, 1981 

My old and dear friend Armand Deutsch chatted 
with me after the birthday party for President Reagan. 
He told me of a conversation with you on that evening 
in which Artie reported: That you had received my re­
quest for the President to tape a message for the 
Academy Awards, and to introduce, via tape, the presi­
dent of the Academy, Fay Kanin; that you had spoken 
with the President and he had unhesitantly agreed to 
do the tape. 

The Academy officials, the producer of the 
Awards television show (Norman Jewison) and I are all 
overjoyed at this response. 

May I suggest that your office tell me with 
whom the producer, Mr. Jewison, can be in contact with 
to organize the logistics of the tape~ etc.--. Since the 
show will be aired live on March 30, it would be most 
helpful to complete the tape at least a couple of weeks 
in advance of the telecast. 

Mr. Jewison said he would be pleased to offer 
a draft of the President's remarks, if that would be 
useful, though I daresay you and your colleagues are 
well equipped to handle that chore. 

The essential ingredient now is to establish 
a contact point with the White House so that Mr. Jewison 
can be in personal touch with whomever you designate 
to manage this small enterprise. 
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Without eroding your own busy schedule, could 
you have someone in your office be in touch with me 
so that I can link together your representative and 
Mr. Jewison? 

Many thanks, Mr. Deaver. 

I will wait to hear from your office. 

The Honorable 
Michael Deaver 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Sincerely, 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 13, 1981 

Dear Mr. Hawley: 

Thank you for your letter concerning your 
thoughts on matters of importance to you. 
It is encouraging to know that concerned 
citizens like yourself are deeply committed 
to improving the quality of life for all 
Americans. 

I assure you your comments are appreciated. 

Mr. Charles W. Hawley 
65 Woolsley Avenue 
Trumbull, CT 06611 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

I 
~· 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 13, 1981 

Dear Mr. Schenkofky: 

Thank you for your Mailgram regarding 
the space shuttle programs. I appreciate 
you taking the time to forward your thoughts 
on matters of importance to you. 

Again, thank you. 

Mr. B. W. Schenkofky 
1107 Grizzly Peak Blvd. 
Berkeley, CA 94708 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

; u'<r~ /:::,, 
' 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 13, 1981 

Dear Mr. Keenan: 

Thank you for your letter requesting an 
autographed picture. I appreciate you 
asking for one however, I do not have a 
supply of photographs for distribution. 

Again, thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. John Edward Keenan, Sr. 
750 Michigan Ave. Apt 15 
Washington, PA 15301 

.----

~ 
I 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 13, 1981 

Dear Miss Dempsey: 

Thank you for your letter requesting a 
photograph. Unfortunately, I do not have 
a supply of photos for distribution but I 
do appreciate you asking. 

Again, thank you for writing. 

Miss Patricia Dempsey 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

c/o San Carlos High School 
2600 Melendy Drive 
San Carlos, CA 94070 

.. 
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MEMORANDUM 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 14, 1981 

FROM: 

Mike Deaver /"" 

Lyn Nofziger~-

MEMORANDUM FOR~ 

When was in, he told me that the guy he beat 
for Supervisor is suing him, and all the ex-POW's who signed 
a letter for him, for a million dollars a piece. He says 
that he's trying to raise money for legal fees and he wants 
President Reagan to sign a fundraising letter for them. I 
told him that I had to be opposed to that sort of thing, 
that I did not think that we could use the President's name 
for those kinds of purposes. However, I don't wish to be 
arbitrary about it so I think I need your opinion on it, too, 
and probably a couple of other people's. 

I really don't think it is our job to get in the middle of 
these kinds of things. Nor do I wish to be the person who 
goes out and finds somebody to sign his letter. .... 
I just don't think the White House ought to get involved 
in this. 

Please give me your opinion. 
-~ .......... ~-......,....., .............. .__,.,,...,._" ___ ,_,.,.,.. ... __ ~ ... "-. 

/,, - -~- ..,,,_,.. '"'"""' 
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MEMORANDUM TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 14, 1981 

Jim Baker 
Ed .Meese 
Mike Deaver 

/ 
Max Friedersdorf ,/(_,~/,. 0 
House Legislative Calendar 

Per your request, our Legislative Affairs staff has prepared 

a complete House legislative calendar for the 97th Congress. We 

will also submit a separate calendar for the Senate, but the 

major events and deadlines will, of course, apply to both House 

and Senate. 



1981 LEGISLATIVE CALENDAR FOR 97th CONGRESS - FIRST SESSION 

January 5 through February 11 

February 12 through February 16 

February 17 through April 15 •• 

February 18 (Wednesday) 

February 19 (Tentative) (Thursday) 

February 23 (Tentative) (Monday) 

March 10 (Tentative) (Tuesday) 

March 15 (Sunday) 

April 15 (Wednesday) 

April 16 through April 26 

April 27 through May 21 

May 1 (Friday) 

. . . . . . . . . 

Washington Work Period 

District Work Period 

Washington Work Period 

Joint Session Address 

Tax Cut Proposal Submitted 

Spending Cut Proposal Submitted 

1982 Budget Revision 

committees Report to Budget 
Committee 

Final Date to Report 1st Concur­
rent FY 82 Budget Resolution 

District Work Period 

Washington Work Period 

Final Date for Adoption of 3rd 
Concurrent Resolution Raising 
Outlays and Deficit for FY Bl 

May 15 (Friday) • • • • • • • • • • • • 1st Concurrent FY 82 Budget 
Resolution Adopted 

May 22 through May 26 

May 27 through June 26 • 

June 5 (Friday) • • • 

June 27 through July 7 • • 

July 8 through July 31 • • 

August 1 through September 8 

September 9 through October 7 

September 10 (Thursday) 

September 15 (Tuesday) 

. . . . . . . 

. . . . . . 

Deadline for Reporting FY 82 
Authorization Bills 

District Work Period 

Washington Work Period 

Final Date for Adoption of FY 81 
Supplemental and/or Continuing 
Appropriations 

District Work Period 

Washington Work Period 

FY 82 Appropriations Bills 
Enacted ~rior to August Recess 

District Work Period 
(Under Statute) 

Washington Work Period 

Spending Legislation Completed 

2nd Concurrent FY 82 Budget 
Resolution Adopted 

October 1 (Thursday) • • • • • • • Fiscal Year 1982 Begins 

October 8 through October 12 • 

October 13 through October 23 

October 23 (Friday) . . . . . . 

(over) 

District Work Period 

Washington Work Period 

Adjournment Target 



SESSION TI.MES 

Present - .May 14, 1981 

Monday and Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Thursday and Friday 

May 15 - End of Session 

Monday and Tuesday 
Wednesday, Thursday, 

and Friday 

12:00 p.m. 
3:00 p.m. 

11:00 a.m. 

12:00 p.m. 

10:00 a.m. 
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MEMORANDL'M 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

THE WHITE HOl'SE 

WASHINGTON 

Director - Correspondence 

Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

February 16, 1981 

Correspondence for Deputy Chief of Staff 

I request all correspondence forwarded to you from my 
office for reply be answered in a timely fashion and 
that a copy of the reply be returned to me for infor­
mation. This request is for a~ of the ·response 
~· 
Thank you. 

r 
J 

i 

~ r 
I 
t 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 16, 1981 

Dear Mr. Gentile: 

Thank you for taking the time to write and 
give me the opportunity to know your thoughts 
on matters of importance to you. It is encourag­
ing to know that concerned citizens like yourself 
are deeply committed to improving the quality of 
life for all Americans. 

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your 
comments to the Policy Development Office for 
their review. 

Again, thank you for writing. I assure you 
your comments are appreciated. 

Mr. Fred J. Gentile 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

2235 East 4th Street 
Brooklyn, New York 11223 

.~ •.. ···-.. r: 

_.;. 
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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Mike Deav~/A _ 
FM: Joe Holme~ 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 16, 1981 

1. The advent of unobtrusive, lightweight video cameras and 
equipment has made it now possible to videotape those portions 
of the President's day which would have historical signi­
ficance. 

These videotapes would be done by military cameramen with 
security clearance, and professional equipment from the 
Army and Navy photographic centers under direction of the 
Director of White House Television and Radio services. 

2. The footage would be compiled and edited for the National 
Archives, and at the end of the Reagan Presidency, be 
transferred to the Reagan Library for use by students, scho­
lars and historians. 

3. Visits of heads of state, ceremonial functions and other 
public functions of the President will be normally covered. 
It is necessary, however, to define guidelines for other 
presidential functions and meetings which will be video­
taped with, and without sound. 

It is recommended that certain discussions of the President, 
his chief advisors, and members of the cabinet be video­
taped for inclusion in the Reagan LibTary. Also coverage 
of personal activities of the Presidertt,First Lady and the 
First Family, on a limited basis. 

Approval to implement these videotaping activities imme­
diately is requested in order to provide a complete audio­
visual history of this Presidency. 

JH/cmm 



PURPOSE: 

BACKGROUND: 

WHITE HOUSE AUDIO VISUAL ACTIVITIES 
(VIDEO TAPE, MOTION PICTURE, AUDIO) 

To review the White House audio-visual program 
and propose alternatives to present managerial 
procedures. 

There are three White House audio-visual support 
activities under the White House Military Office. 

A. White House Communications Agency 
B. Naval Photographic Center 
c. Army Audio-Visual Center 

WHITE HOUSE COMMUNICATIONS AGENCY (WHCA) 

This office's function as a White House audio-visual activity is 
to record the President of the United States in all his public 
utterances. 

The off ice further functions as an audio-visual recording center 
by copying all television appearances of the President, and 
selected appearances by senior staff and members of the First 
Family. 

Both the audio tapes and audio-visual tapes are then forwarded 
to the National Archives and would be available to the Presiden­
tial Library. 

NAVAL PHOTOGRAPHIC CENTER 

This center has provided photographic support to the President 
since 1963. Presently they provide: 

o one cameraman at the White House to provide official 
photos on the President's schedule. 

o a crew to cover with 16mm film, all official activity 
of the President including foreign as well as domestic 
trips. 

o occasional production of documentary type films upon 
request of the White House. (During the Johnson 
Administration they averaged one hour documentary on 
LBJ every two months. ) 

ARMY AUDIO-VISUAL CENTER 

This center with over 200 staff has complete video tape facilitie3 
with commercial broadcast quality. To date they h~ve been 
utilized only on an occasional basis such as providing two camera 
mobile video tape equipment for Presidential TV rehearsals, 
productions at Camp David, etc. 
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All three organizations are available for,.and have the capability 
to fill White House audio-visual requirements. 

To meet these requirements they do not require additional equip­
ment, additional personnel nor additional directives. Procedures 
have been well established for employing their services by the 
White House. 

However, the problem with the White House audio-visual structure 
has been a lack of coordination, a lack of effective daily manage­
ment, and the lack of a single supervisor to employ the best 
techniques and services of the three audio-visual units. There 
has been duplication of activities, lack of communication and an 
inability of White House staff to keep on top of technical changes 
in the state of the electronic art. 

CONCLUSION: The audio-visual program of the White House has 
grown beyond anything originally envisioned and 
"procedures" to handle it have become unworkable 
and collapsed. 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

1. Establish a Director, White House Television, 
Motion Picture and Radio Services in the 
Military Office. 

2. Channel all video tape, motion picture and audio 
activities through the Director who would have 
the expertise to provide knowledgeable direction 
and guidance, is conversant with White House 
realities and has a close and knowledgeable 
association with the Press Secretary and his 
staff. 



The Honorable Mike Deaver 

DAVID L. GARRISON, JR. 
1800 NIELS ESPERSON BLDG. 

HOUSTON, TEXAS 77002 

( 718) 287.9683 

February 20, 1981 

Deputy Chief of Staff & Assistant to the President 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
Washington, D. C. 20500 

Dear Sir: 

The Museum of Fine Arts, Houston and the Association of Community 
Television (Public TV Channel 8, Houston) have asked their Trustees and 
Directors to contact you concerninq the President's planned federal spending 
cuts for the arts. As much as I would hate to see these two organizations miss 
any anticipated revenues, I fully support the spending cuts as outlined by 
President Reagan in his State of the Union Address. 

The museum and Channel 8 have honored me with the privilege of serving on 
their boards. I fully support their programs of service to the community. 
However, I cannot overlook my nations problems to support special interest 
groups, even if they are IT!Y own. Inflation and inadeouate capital fonnation are 
plaguing our country and this President is the first in "1Y memory to attempt to 
do somethinq about these serious and potentially disasterous conditions. Please 
qive him your support. He has mine. 

Yours very truly, 

~·./~s~-
David L. Garrison, Jr. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 17, 1981 

Dear Mr. Heston: 

Many thanks for your letter of January 29th. I am sorry 
we haven't been able to get together on the telephone. I 
am sure you can understand how htctic things are. 

I appreciate having the benefit of your thinking on copy­
right legislation. Because this involves legislative matters, 
I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter 
to Max Friedersdorf, Assistant to the President for Legislative 
Affairs, for his review. With regard to the possibility of a 
meeting between Mr. Valenti and Mr. Meese, I would suggest that 
Mr. Valenti's office contact Mr. Meese's office directly. Mr. 
Meese and I have cut a deal - my secretary won't schedule him 
if his secretary won't schedule me! 

Thanks again for your letter. Please feel free to write to 
me at any time. 

With kind regards. 

Mr. Charlton Heston 
Chairman, Board of Tr~stees 
The American Film Institute 
501 Doheny Road 
Beverly Hills, CA 90210 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



Charlton Heston 

501 Doheny Road 
Beverly Hills, California 90210 
Telephone 213-278-8777 

The American Film Institute 

January 29, 1981 

Chairman, Board of Trustees 

Mr. Mike Deaver 
Office of the President 
The White House 
Washington, DC 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

You must forgive my presuming on our luncheon acquaintance 
to phone you. Everyone you've met in the past year, not to mention 
those you've known longer, is undoubtedly doing the same thing. 
Our agenda is more readily accomplished by letter, in any case. 
(I suspect the telephone is subtly eroding our entire civilization.) 

I've discussed both these matters briefly with Bill Smith, who 
suggested you as the proper arbiter. I well understand there are 
matters of over-riding importance the Administration must deal with 
first, but at some point you will turn your attention to motion 
pictures, both as art and commerce. Let me speak to both, repre­
senting different constituencies. 

The American Film Institute, which I chair, was created by 
the National Endowment for the Arts, on whose board I also served 
a term. Since the Chairman of the Endowment is appointed by the 
President, a new appointment will in due course be made. Before 
that happens, I'd like to provide some input. 

The commercial interests of the motion picture industry are 
represented by the Motion Picture Association, of which Jack Valenti 
is President. A prime concern of everyone whose living depends on 
film is the copyright legislation, now generally regarded as in­
adequate to the problems presented by the burgeoning cable television 
industry. Inevitably, the Administration must review this legislation 
and make recommendations to the Congress. Before they do, Mr. 
Valenti would like the opportunity to discuss the problem, probably 
with Mr. Meese. 



I await, at your convenience, your judgment on these matters. 
I think they are important. 

CH: cl 
c: Jack Valenti 

George Stevens 

COPY COPY COPY 

Cordially, 

Charlton Heston 



·. ·" CA " '· \ " . 
\ 

DAVID HUME KENNERLY 

/2--~, 
~~4~ 

l4 Vh --fZ.c TtMf: J~ I 
/~I IZ ~· t"A:.l.....t ~ 

~ ~ ;:t, /l..e..<. ~ ~ 
~ ;-... ~ w~~ ~ . 

. /·.A~~~ 
~ ~~·/&.r~ 
/~/~~~~~ 
://<r~ ~ ~~ ~ ~ 
-h ,. J r •··,I 
l~~--~j. . 

~. ,fo~ 
~~~~,~·~. 

~.I 
', 

/(, 



WITHDRAWAL SHEET 
Ronald Reagan Library 

Collection Name 

DEA VER, MICHAEL: FILES 

File Folder 

CORRESPONDENCE-FEBRUARY 1981 (3) 

Box Number 
7618 

DOC Document Type 

NO Document Description 

1 NOTE 

RE CALL FROM DR. DEL JUNCO (PARTIAL) 

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)J 

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA] 

Withdrawer 

KDB 7 /18/2005 

FOIA 

FOl-107/01 
MCCARTIN 

3 

No of Doc Date Restric-
pages tions 

1 2/17/1981 B6 

B-2 Release would disclose Internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA] 
B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA] 
B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA] 
B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted Invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA] 
B-7 Release would disclose Information complied for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA] 
B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial Institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA] 
B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical Information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA] 

C. Closed In accordance with restrictions contained In donor's deed of gift. 

41 



February 17, 1981 Tuesday 

Dr. Del Junco called to say that the original nuns from Santa 

Monica Hospital cannot go .. 

The nuns that are going from East Los Angeles (Mexican-Americans) 

are: 

SISTER BENINGNA ESPINOSA 

SISTER MARINA SALGADO 

_ Address: 1923 Michel Torena Street 

Los Angeles, California 90039 

Telephone: 213/664-7070 

RE: POPE'S TRIP TO ALASKA 



THE WHIT£ HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Zan: 

Just had to take a minute out of this hectic pace 
to thank you for your nice letter. It made my day 
a little brighter. 

Dodie Livingston has just come to Washington to work 
in the Presidential Correspondence Section. She certainly 
proved her worth in this area when she was in California. 

Thanks, too, for sending a copy of your 1968 birthday 
greeting to the then Governor. You could just be an Irish 
witch. 

Come and visit and brighten up this town. 

Mr. Zan Thompson 
1717 Devon Road 
Pasadena, CA 91103 

Warm Regards, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff ... 



... 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Bud: 

This is just.a note to thank you for your letter of 
February 3rd and for your good visit. 

I appreciate your willingness to be of help to us in 
Michigan and I certainly want to take advantage of your 
kind offer should the need present itself. 

Again, thank you for your interest in the new Administration. 
Don't hesitate to pick up the phone or write when you feel 
you have some counsel. 

Mr. Harlan L. P. Wendell 
Executive Director 
Office of Chief Executive 
Communications and Washington 

Public Affairs 
Ford Motor Company 
The American Road 
Dearborn, Michigan 48121 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Frank and Nancy: 

Thanks for the offer of a visit to your home. That's 
really very thoughtful, and I '11 let you know if things 
ever slow down. Right now the pace is hectic, with no 
relief in sight. 

Be sure to let me know when you get to Washington and 
I'll be able to arrange a special tour of the White 
House and work on the Grubes. I will from this end. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hoak 
488 West Road 
New Canaan, CT 06840 

Warm regards, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTOJIO 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Bob: 

Thanks for your note about Max Binswanger 

I, too, think very highly of him and have 
been trying to help him in this regard for 
several years. 

I won't give up. 

Mr. Robert Anderson 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Rockwell International Corp. 
600 Grant Street 
Pittsburgh, PA 15219 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Miss Mcllvaine: 

Thank you for writing concerning Vice President 
Bush's schedule. For information or requests 
pertaining to the Vice President, you will have 
to write directly to his office, Attention: Assistant 
to the Vice President for Scheduling and Appointments. 

Thank you for writing. 

Miss Amelia M. Mcllvaine 
P.O. Box #3 
Bristol, PA 19007 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

" 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Rick: 

How nice to hear from you. One of the 
nice things about my new job is that I've 
heard from so many old friends. 

Maybe one of these days when things settle 
down we'll have an opportunity to renew our 
friendship. 

Again, thank you for writing. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
As.sistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Richmond T. P. Davis 
Attorney at Law 
Suite 600 
8720 Georgia Avenue 
Silver Spring, MD 20910 

.l'/l\U·/·1·• 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

MEMORANDUM FOR CHARLES P. TYSON 

FM: Michael K. Deaver~ 
RE: Memo of 2/17/81 

February 18, 1981 

I am told by the Presidential Transition Foundation and 
the Presidential Inaugural Committee that there are no funds 
available for re-imbursement of these expenses. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Frank: 

This is just a note to thank you for your letter of 
February 2, which I read with interest. Thanks, too, 
for your kind words of congratulations. The pace is 
hectic, but I am enjoying it very much. 

It is very kind of you to offer wine for use at the 
White House. I've been working with Corti Brothers 
in Sacramento and Dave Berkely in particular who has been 
very helpful. I'm anxious to let the world know about 
California's greatest resource. 

Keep me posted on your activities. 

Mr. Frank M. Wood~ 
President 
Clos Du Bois 
503 D. Street 
San Rafael, CA 94901 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Jim: 

Many thanks for your letter of February 4. I am sorry 
we haven't been able to get together and I'm sure you 
can understand how hectic the pace has been lately. 

Congratulations on being named Senior Vice President for 
Marketing of The Charles Schwab Corporation! I know this 
is a well-deserved position and I wish you every happiness 
and success. 

I appreciate your willingness to help the Administration 
and I am sure that down the road, we will be taking ad­
vantage of your kind offer. I know you could offer a great 
deal and I will get in touch with you as soon as something 
appropriate comes along. 

I'm truly sorry we couldn't work something out. Please stay 
in touch and let me know when you'll be in town again. 

Mr. James W. Fuller 
Senior Vice President 
New York Stock Exchange, Inc. 
l l Wall Street 
New York, New York 10005 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 18, 1981 

Dear Bucky: 

Thank you for the additional five replicas 
of the "Together a New Beginning" Eagle 
families in bronze. I really appreciate your 
help in making these available to me. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Buckley M. Byers 
Republican National Committee 
310 First Street SE 
Washington, D.C. 20003 
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